1st Woodend Tiger & Lions Cub Pack Annual Report for 2023/2024

We started the summer term with a fairly young membership, the older Cubs were encouraged to help the younger ones. As such we were able to put a lot of basic activities into our programme new to some and a refresher for others. We decorated fairy cakes for the Town Hall teas event held over the bank holidays to which we had dome very enthusiastic cubs helping out. We did old scouting tracking activities using grass, sticks and stones, camp gadgets such as washstands, shoe holders although we did cheat and use elastic bands. Den building in the woods was very interesting as teamwork was need for this one. The next week a different set of skills were necessary for fire, axe and saw, followed by compass and map reading, this one was tough! We did the hike from Avening Green to Charfield as a joint expedition as a joint evening then the next week mini raft building and sailing them down the river, using all natural products of course. We finished off the term with a camp with a Knight and castle theme ant the very last night, waterbombs, using out new reusable water bombs sourced through Amazon by our Cub Leader Daisy (Kaa).
Autumn term starting at Avening Green was a bit of a wash out. We welcomed back with a bit of Backwoods cooking and the countryside code. The next 2 weeks was the Athletes badge and I believe it rained a LOT, I was on holiday abroad! So back to Cromhall, completing 1st Aid, Halloween activities Bonfire safety and the importance of Remembrance Day. WE had good attendance at the Remembrance Parade at Charfield. Moving on to inside activities, Christmas card making for the armed forces, this time they added a little gift. They did more cake making for the Charities and assisted at the event by selling cakes and waitering. We saw some very interesting and some very unusual collections on our Hobbies/Collectors night and ended the term with a Christmas party.
We started the Spring term still on the safety theme with home safety and then a very safe ‘Slippery pole’ night, the littler ones could really hang on! Disability awareness was interesting, many cubs were really surprised to find out that Albert Einstein was dyslexic! The cubs wrote their name in braille and found out what it is like not to be able to see. We gave the sixers an evening to run, again very interesting and not surprising how they found it hard for their sixes to follow their instructions. Our belated Christmas treat was to Airhop which they loved; they had the whole place to themselves. Leading up to Easter the cubs enjoyed traditions and food relating to Burns Night, St David’s day and St Patrick’s day. We did a bit of good kit bad kit ready for the Big Fiesta Camp scheduled for May and then finished the term by making rockets ready to launch when back after the Easter break at Avening Green.
Thank you to the leaders Mark (Rama and Tim (Mowgli) and their young leaders, Gabby and Lola in Tigers Pack and to Alex (Bagheera) and Daisy (Kaa) and their young leader Charlie Jeffery in Lion Pack for all of their hard work and enthusiasm throughout the year.
The packs do need an additional adult each so that we have sufficient adult should one of them be ill, at work or on holiday so if you can spare some time not necessarily full time, we would really appreciate your help. Please speak to me or one of the other leaders at any time.
Thank you
Yours in Scouting
Sandra (Raksha)
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